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KNIGHT FOOTBALLERS OPEN
HOME SCHEDULE WITH LOGGERS

Unsuccessful in its Northwest Confer-
~nce debut, PLU takes a crack at an old
Evergreen Conference foe, crosstown rival
University of Puget Sound, Saturday at the
Franklin Pierce High School Stadium.
Kickoff time is 1:30 p.m.

Coach Roy Carlson's Knights, who saw a
six-game winning streak snapped by Lin-
field 17-0, will attempt to start a new
victory string against the Loggers who
open the 1965 season under new coach Bob
Ryan.

This will be the 42nd meeting between
the two rivals. Although UPS holds a
commanding 28-8 edge in the series, the
majority of the battles have been close
contests. A check of the record indicates
that 17 of the games were decided by a
touchdown or less while five others have
ended in ties.

The two teams split in 1964, UPS
winning the opener 7-6 while PLU took
the match 27-7.

PLU showed signs of brillance in their
opener against Linfield but were unable to
put together a consistant effort to offset
the power-ladenéd defending Northwest
Conference champions.

Five time, four of them in the second
half, PLU was within scoring range, but
each time its effort was thwarted--twice
by fumbles and another time by a penalty.

The Knights actually held the edge
statistic-wise in the second half, out-
gaining the Wildcats by 124-99 yards.
However, a 139-37 yardage edge in the
first half gave Linfield a 59-yard spread
for the game, 238-181.

(con't on page 3)

FACULTY ART EXHIBITION
OPENS IN CUB COFFEE SHOP

The first in a series of art exhibitions,
sponsored jointly by the PLU Associated
Students Artist Series and the PLU depart-
ment of art, opened Thursday in the College
Union Building, Coffee Shop.

The exhibition, which is open to the
public, will continue through the first week
of October.

Works by members of the PLU art faculty
are included in the first exhibition. Some
25 items, ranging from watercolors to mink
fur, are represented.

Participating in the show are George
Roskos, chairman of the department of art,
who is exhibition five sculptures; George
Elwell, assistant professor of art, six
constructions; lLars Kittleson, assistant
professor of art, four oil paintings; and
Sydney Engeset, assistant in art, 10 water-
colors.

Other shows include an exhibition of
woodcuts by world renown contemporary
Kiyosni Saito of Japan; in October, a series
of lithographs by the dramatic, young
Mexican lithographer Jose Luis Cuevas; in
November, a show called ""The Edge of Pop'";
during the winter months representing works
by a number of West Coast Artists, along
with an exhibition by Virna Haffer, local
experimental photographer.
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Faculty and staff attending Saturday's
football game with UPS at Franklin Pierce
High School Stadium are requested to use

the pass gate at the north end of the field.
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THE ROUNDTABLE

ALVIN THIESSEN (library) has been en-
gaged as a consultant to participate in
the expansion of the bibliographical
classification of seismology according to
the Universial Decimal Classification
(U.D.C.) of the Federation Internationale
de Documentation. He has been invited to
attend a two-day conference in Washington,
D. C., at which plans for this expansion
will be drafted. Thiessen has had eight
years in meterology with the Canadian
government and 10 years in aeronautics with
the Internmational Civil Aviation Organiza-
tion. This system is also in use at the
Dag Hammar sk jold Library of the United
Nati ons where he was employed for eight
years. Seismology has suddenly risen into
prominence as a tool in the detection of
underground nuclear weapons testing. It
is hoped to devize means for dealing with
the flood of literature and data now
joining the information explosion.....

ROY CARLSON (football coach) was guest
speaker at the Parkland Kiwanis Club
Thursday. Roy and members of his coaching
staff and team will appear on a special
football program tonight at 6:30 p.m. on
KTVW, Channel 13....THEODORE SJODING
(education) attended the meeting of the
Committee on Church Vocations of the PNW
Synod of the LCA earlier this week. He
reports that several items of interest to
PLU faculty were considered. Arrangements
are now being made to designate a PLU
faculty member as the psychologist to
assist the committee in the interpretation
of the standardized tests that LCA pre-
seiminary students are required to take.
Plans were made to hold the next meeting
on the PLU campus to take the form of a
rally of all LCA students interested in
church vocations....JON OLSON and JIM
VANBEEK (admissions) have started to re-
cruit a new freshman class. Jon has been
in eastern Oregon for a week while Jim
will travel to Montana and Idaho for two
weeks beginning Sunday....DR. LYNN STEIN
(education) is leadership training chair-
man for the Mount Rainier Council of the
Boy Scouts of America....Welcome to JUDY
WINGER RICHARDSON who has joined the office
staff as key punch operator in Data Proces-
sing Center.... CALVIN KNAPP (music) re-
cently climbed to the summit of Mt. Rainier
(con't on page 3

DR. MORTVEDT LEAVES TUESDAY
FOR SERIES OF MEETINGS

President Robert Mortvedt will fly to
the east coast Tuesday to participate in

a series of important meetings.

He is chairman of the Committee on

Religion and Higher Education of the American

Association of Colleges, and this committee
will meet in Washington, D. C. Sept. 29

and 30. On October 5 he will take in the
sessions of the National Lutheran Education
Conference in Washington. During the in-
terim period he vill be making business
calls in eastern seaboard cities. He will
contact foundations, government officials
and church leaders.

On October 7 Dr. Mortvedt will be in
Chicago for the meeting of the executive
committee of the Division of College and
University Work of the National Lutheran
Council. Dr. Mortvedt is vice-chairman of
the committee. He will return to the cam-
pus October 8.

FACULTY WIVES SCHEDULE
FIRST MEETING MONDAY

The PLU F culty Wives Club will hold its
first meeting of the year Monday at 8 p.m.
in the faculty lounge.

"By Way of Introduction,' a presentation
of the historical highlights of PLU's past
75 years, will be the program for the even-
ing. Mesdames Elvin Akre, Harold Leraas
and Walter Schnackenberg are in charge of
the presentation.

Mrs. Allen Lovejoy, new president for
the 1965-66 academic year, will preside
at the meeting.

Hostesses will be Mesdames Lawrence
Hauge, Harold Leraas and Philip Nordquist.
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Remember deadline for the Knightletter
is 5 p.m. Wednesday.
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KNIGHT FOOTBALLERS OPEN HOME SCHEDULE
WITH LOGGERS (continued from page 1)

PLU survived the opener without any
serious injuries., However, Marv Peterson
second team AP All-American center who
sat out the game with the flu, isn't ex-
pected to be back in the lineup against
the Loggers.

The Knights spent the major portion of
the week working on offensive timing and
secondary pass defense, two of the weak
spots in the opener.

"I\]e [R]
Carlson.
against
good at

should come back,' commented

'"We made a few costly mistakes
Linfield, but we also looked real
times."

"However, one can not take UPS
lightly, despite their poor record
year. They have always been tough
us. The record indicates that."
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Coach Ryan has 21 lettermen around
which to build his team. All-Evergreen
Conference end Joe Peyton heads the list
along with center Andy Pazaruski, tackle
Ron Glew and halfbacks Pat Larkin and
Corky Diseth.

REV. & MRS. JOSEPH B. SHEFVEL D
TO BE FOSS HALL HAOUSE PARENTS

The Rev. and Mrs. Joseph B. Shefveland
of St. Paul, Minn. have accepted the post
of house parents in Foss Hall. They expect
to arrive on campus Oct. 1.

Rev. Shefveland has been visitation
pastor at Como Park Lutheran Church, St.
Paul, in recent years. Through the years
he has served parishes in Duluth and Roch-
ester, Minn.,and Chicago, I11. He is a
graduate of St, Olaf College and Luther
Theological Seminary.

Dr. John Shefveland, Seattle physician
and surgeon, is a son of the new house
parents.
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ROUNDTABLE (continued from page 2)

along with two of his brothers...DR. and
MRS. THEODORE C. SJODING (education) will
always remember Sleepy Eye, Minn., the
place where they got three dozen ears of
corn for $10.00. There was a corn festival
going on in town, and after the judge had
fined Ted ten bucks for a traffic violation,
he presented the visitor with the corn.
Sjoding attended two workshops over the
summer, one at the University of Michigan
and the other in New York.... The BURT
OSTENSONS (biology) took an extensive trip
last summer, going as far east as Phila-
deiphia where they visited lawyer son, Bill.
..Lloyd Eggan, halfback on the football
squad, is a brother of DR. ILAWRENCE EGGAN,
new chairman of the mathematics department.
..Dr. Eggan was on the varsity basketball
team here in his undergraduate days....
Olaf Malmin, son of GUNNAR J. MALMIN (foreign
languages), is teaching music at Clarion
College in Penmsylvania... .TED THUESEN
(sociology) attended a workshop on Juvenile
delinquency at the University of Oregon in
August.

* % *
PIANIST VIRGINIA MARKS
TO APPEAR HERE OCTOBER 5

Pianist Virginia Marks, a winner in the
1964 biennial competition of Mu Phi Epsilon,
will be featured in a concert Oct. 5 in
Eastvold Chapel under the sponsorship of
the local chapter of Mu Phi Epsilon.

Miss Marks, a graduate of Temple Univ-
ersity and American University, has studied
with such noted pianists as Evelyn Swarthout
Hayes and Beveridge Webster.

Her performances have included appear-
ances with the Philadelphia Orchestra,
Brevared Symphony of North Carolina,
Fairfax Symphony of Virginia and the
Atlanta Community Orchestra.

Proceeds will be used for scholarships
for local college music students.



FACULTY PARKING LOT CHANGES ON YAKIMA ST.

Those faculty and staff who park on
the west side of the Administration
Building, please notice that the parking
stall marks have been repainted (on the
sidewall near the building). These spaces

are now smaller, allow ng wmore cars to park.

Please park carefully within these spaces.
There is also one guest stall on the north
side of the parking section; please leave
it for guests.

After construction on the new women's
dormitory starts this fall, there will
probably be no parking available on the
west side of Yakima Street.
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Lynn Stein (education) lost a beige
London Fog raincoat during the Faculty
Retreat. If someone picked it up by mis-
take, would they please contact him in
his office, ext. 224,
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